
PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for the new 
people at the church. 

• Pray that we would see souls 
saved for His glory. 

• Pray that God would provide 
for the trip to Ivory Coast in 
March 2023 and also furlough  
July and August 2023.  

• Pray for the Bible Expo on 
11/21-25. 

• P r a y f o r t h e C h r i s t m a s 
celebration on 12/18. 

• P r a y f o r G o d ’ s h e l p i n 
preparing the Bible college 
classes.

Bible Institut, Africa… 
 Over the next 10 months, I will have an opportunity to serve in different 
ministries in France and in Africa. Please pray specifically that God would 
provide for the trip to Ivory Coast. Pray also for strength and guidance in 
these different ministries at the Bible college and conferences in France. Pray 
that the Lord would direct as I finish preparing the different classes for the 
students, that they would be able to grow in their understanding of the Word 
of God. 

 November - December 2022
 It is hard to believe how quickly this year is coming to an 
end! As we look back, we see God’s blessing and His wonderful 

work being accomplished in our family 
and the church in Saint-Gaudens. What a 
blessing to see several of the church start 
serving in the different ministries and 
outreaches of the church! Pray for the 
men who have started serving in the 
service (song leading, etc.) that they 
would remain faithful and be open to 
future ministry opportunities.  

 As you see from the photos, we had an opportunity to visit 
Paris. We were there for an annual fellowship meeting, where I 
was asked to preach. Praise the Lord for the encouragement it 
was to be with fellow pastors and missionaries.  
 Please be in prayer for the outreaches of the church. We 
will have a Bible Expo on 11/21-25. Pray that many would hear 
the Gospel and be saved. Pray also for our Thanksgiving meal. 
We will have about 15 around the table to share this special 
time. Most are unsaved and we will have the opportunity to 
share God’s love. Please be also in prayer for our Christmas 
celebration on 12/18. The service will be in a “salle des fêtes” 
along with a fellowship meal. We will be inviting friends and 
contacts to come for this special day. Please continue to also 
pray for the “normal” activities of the church: Bible club, youth 
group, soul winning etc. 

Merry Ch!"mas
Thank you for your faithful 
prayers and support during 

these uncertain times. We are 
grateful for all that you do.


